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NZX Announcement  
 

Director Independence – Mr Paul Zealand 

Further to its announcement on 25 March 2020, the Board of Refining NZ has determined that Paul 
Zealand is an Independent Director following the end of his temporary role as Managing Director on Ms 
Naomi James becoming the CEO.  

The Board once again wishes to acknowledge Mr Zealand’s professionalism and contribution to a 
seamless CEO transition while managing Refining NZ’s response to a volatile business environment 
impacted by COVID 19. 

Simon Allen 

Chairman  
 
 

For further information:  
Greg McNeill 
Communications and External Affairs Manager 
greg.mcneill@refiningnz.com  
021 873623 
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